Appila,

Nov 3rd 1910/11

I was very happy to receive your letter. You ask whether I could come to you later. The 14th would suit me best and I'd like to stay down there about a week. Perhaps you could have the baptism during the week if averything is safely behind you then. Alma is coming down here on the 12th. The examination is to be on the 26th or 29th Nov and the Confirmation will be on the 3rd December. I don't know just who will be confirmed; not all of them know very much.

We fisished hay cutting this week and next week we could be starting hay carting. We expect our new wagon could be completed by then.

Dear Bertha, when your confinement is over you could maybe post a telegram to Richard so that we also get the news. I think of both you and Emma* very often, so let's again put this in the Lord's hands and again ask him earnestly to grant you easy (delivery) hours.

With a heartfelt greeting from us to you all, in love

Your sister

Edel

Winter/G. Becker

English Translation

© Rufus Pech